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All Saints Catholic College 
Love  Serve  Learn 

Principal’s Message 
Dear Families 

 

We approach the end of another half term with no less a challenge for 
our All Saints community.  We have certainly felt the force of being a 
COVID hotspot in Kirklees and yet we have battled on, staff and      
students alike, to deliver/receive quality education amidst it all.  

We have said goodbye to our Year 11s formally and continue to provide 
a blended offer to support them on their onward journey to the next 
stages of their careers.  We are immensely proud of them all, how they 
have been so resilient and resourceful and worked with staff to secure 
the best possible outcomes for them each as individuals and as a     
collective.  We have seen much team spirit and mutual support and 
feel they are well equipped for their next adventures in life.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank 
staff and students for all extra time they have put in to support the collective effort for the Teacher Assessed 
Grades (TAGs) including giving up their Saturdays when needed. We are also immensely grateful to our families 
for all the support you have given us. 

Face coverings are still required to be worn after half term, until the local authority changes guidance. I      
appreciate families ensuring our students have their own washable face coverings on a daily basis. 

Next half term, we will be paying much attention to our new Year 6 coming up to prepare them for their own 
next big steps into secondary school and we will be assessing our work for the year as we firm up our school      
improvement priorities for 2021/22. We will never rest on any laurels and we know there is much work to be 
done to support wellbeing and lost learning.  I believe we have recruited well to our staff team and that work 
is a key priority. 

Furthermore, we are scrutinising our curriculum in the light of the experience of the past year to ensure it is     
appropriate for all.  I thank the Governors for all their guidance, challenge and support and I feel we are 
steaming ahead at a good pace.   

I look forward to updating you all in the coming term. 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter 

Half Term 5 
2020/21 
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“This school continues to be good.” Ofsted 2017d Judged OUTSTANDING - Full Diocesan Inspection, 2018  

 

Half Term Holiday 
 

Monday 31st May - Friday 4th June 

School re-opens on Monday 7th June 

Warmest Regards  

God bless 

Karen Colligan 
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Our  Motto  

 

Love   Serve    Learn  

Our Miss ion  
 

Our miss ion i s  to put  Chr is t  at  the centre of  our  community.  

 

 In  loving and serving God and one another,  we  encourage 
everyone to  f lour ish  through learning.   

Our Focus Virtues  
 

Virtues are qualities that we practise in order to help us become the 
best version of ourselves.  

Love: 

To do            
everything for 

God, for   
others and for 

self with 
kindness. 

Service: 

To work          
together for 

the benefit of 
everyone. 

Faith: 

To be guided 
by faith in all 
that we do, 
trusting in 

God. 

Courage: 

Doing the 
right thing 

even when it 
is difficult. 

Respect: 

To have     
respect for 
ourselves, 
each other 

and our                
environment. 
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We marked Stephen Lawrence day in April with an extended form time for Years 8 to 11. 
The focus was on the work of the Stephen Lawrence Foundation. 

Students learnt about who Stephen was; born on 13th September 1974 in London, Stephen 
grew up to be an ordinary teenage boy who liked running and wanted to become an       
architect. On 22nd April 1993 he was killed in a random racist attack as he walked down 
the street with his friend. It took many years of campaigning to see the killers brought to 
justice and even a change to British law allowing people to be tried more than once for 
the same crime. There were many failings in the original investigation which led to an   
inquiry looking into racism and the ways it can be carried out. 

Over the years many people including Stephen’s mother have been campaigning to create 
a fairer society and for Stephen’s death, to bring positive change. In 2018, on the 25th   
Anniversary of Stephen’s death the Prime Minister announced a National Day in his honour. 

“Through Stephen Lawrence Day we want young people to be 
inspired about what they can achieve in their own lives 
whether in their classroom, their community or a career. We 
want them to get involved in creating the kind of community 
they want to live in and we want them to have a strong voice 
in building a fairer and more inclusive society.” 

(Stephen Lawrence Foundation) 

Our work on the Stephen Lawrence Day linked in with our   
Focus Virtue of Courage: Doing the right thing even when it is 
difficult, it also gave an insight to current world events and 
allowed students to explore their understanding of how they 
have a voice in society. 
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The eyes of the world 

are watching.

And so are we.

Year 7 are Watching 
Students in Year 7 have been responding to CAFOD’s call to support the campaign on climate change 

and to keep an eye on what the world leaders are doing at the climate summit meeting that will be 

held in Glasgow this November. This meeting is called COP26.  

It has never been more urgent that humanity resolves together to protect the Earth and all of its   

inhabitants. To understand this the students watched an animation of Pope Francis’ letter about care 

for our common home called ‘Laudato Si’, a call for everyone to care for each other, the planet and 

all of God’s creations.  

In supporting the campaign, the students drew images of the effects of climate change on eye      

template sheets, creating a message of support from the School urging world leaders to make   

changes to climate policies and agreements. 

To find out more about CAFOD’s campaign follow the link or QR code below . 

https://cafod.org.uk/Education/Secondary-and-youth-resources/Eyes-of-the-World  
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Year 7 Chaplaincy and Youth SVP Groups 

The Year 7 Chaplaincy and Youth SVP groups have started meeting again in the Chapel 

and are fired up with good ideas for Love and Service to others. We have kept the spirit 

of the groups alive through virtual activities during lockdown but we can now meet 

again as a community to put our faith into action. Both groups are busy writing letters to 

send to the Year 6 students to welcome them to All Saints and to tell them a little about 

our school. 

We are also watching the growth of our sunflower seeds and preparing to plant them 

outside to spread the message of hope. 
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 It’s here! The new Kirklees Local Offer website is now live!  

What is it?  

The Local Offer is a really useful website for children and young people (0-25 years) who have special educational needs and / or           

disabilities (SEND) and their families.  

What does it do?  

It provides families with information and advice and tells them what services they can expect to find in the local area and how to access 

them.  

What kind of information is on the Local Offer?  

The Local Offer pulls relevant information and services relating to SEND into one place, including:  

Education  

Early Years  

Health and wellbeing  

Social Care  

Education, health and care plans (EHCPs)  

Activities and fun things to do  

Preparing for Adulthood  

Travel and transport  

Financial Support  

SEND News and Updates (coming soon)  

How is the Local Offer developed?  

The Local Offer continues to be developed in partnership with parents and carers, children and young people, services across                

education, health, social care and the voluntary sector.  

How can it support you?  

In response to our engagement work with school staff, we have created a ‘SENCo and professionals’ section on the Local Offer.  We    

continue to work with SENCos to ensure that this area contains the resources school staff require to help them to support families.  

The Inclusion Support Offer (ISO)  

Supporting the ‘SENCo and professionals’, the Inclusion Support Offer launched on Monday 29 March. This service gives the opportunity 

to talk through a child or young person’s situation to explore outcomes and options for providing support at the earliest opportunity.  

The ISO will help provide early advice, guidance, support and confidence to individuals working with children and young people with 

SEND using a strengths-based approach.  

For more information, please visit Local Offer: SENCo and Professionals Page:  

How can you help us?  

The Local Offer is developed and improved in response to the feedback we receive from those who use it so we need to make sure as 

many people know about it as possible.  

Please could we ask for your support to share the Local Offer flyer through your channels and raise awareness that the site is there for 

families and those professionals who support them.  

Thank you  

Ali O’Neill & Richard Dresser  

Local Offer Leads  

www.kirkleeslocaloffer.org.uk 

LocalOffer@kirklees.gov.uk  / Tel: 01484 416919  
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If your child is interested in accessing vocal/
instrumental tuition in school through Musica Kirklees, 
application forms can be downloaded from their      
website, www.musicakirklees.org or by clicking on the 
link here: 

https://www.musicakirklees.org/music-tuition/
application-and-registration-forms  

Musica Kirklees  
Tuition 
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This half term our GCSE students have been busy recording 
performances and working on GCSE compositions whilst our 
Key Stage 3 students have been learning about lots of different 
styles of music and playing instruments such as the keyboard 
and ukuleles.  If students can try and remember to bring in 
their own headphones when using the keyboards and comput-

ers in music that would be a big help with the sanitising of equipment. 

 

We now have rock bands in both Years 9 and 10, which are rehearsing regularly, and we will be   
setting up more groups in the next half term with hopefully a return to all ensembles by September, 
COVID restrictions permitting.  

Students have also been rehearsing for the Modulo Music project and will get the opportunity to 
work with professional musicians through this in the coming months. 

We will be celebrating World Music Day on the 21st June in school and this will be a good              
opportunity for students to think about any instruments they would like to learn to play.   

Lessons are available in school on a wide range of instruments and voice and are taught by Musica 
Kirklees  

https://www.musicakirklees.org/  

There is an application form on their website, or a paper copy can be picked up from the music    
department.   

 

We have some fantastic opportunities for students to get involved in this term: 

 

Students can enter the BBC Young Composer Competition.  Details can be found on their           
website: bbc.co.uk/youngcomposer 

 
Also, in association with Musica Kirklees there is a singing group called Young Creative Minds that 
our students can join, more information can be found at:  

https://www.southwestyorkshire.nhs.uk/creative-minds-news/young-creative-minds-voices-free-
singing-groups-for-local-young-people/ 

 

Music is good for your wellbeing so keep listening to and  

making music! 

  

Music 

Music Department News 
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https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.musicakirklees.org%2F&data=04%7C01%7CDWilliams%40aschc.com%7C06629a2e360b4c34907c08d91c712624%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C637572094551756355%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoi
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.musicakirklees.org%2Fmusic-tuition%2Fapplication-and-registration-forms&data=04%7C01%7CDWilliams%40aschc.com%7C06629a2e360b4c34907c08d91c712624%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.musicakirklees.org%2Fmusic-tuition%2Fapplication-and-registration-forms&data=04%7C01%7CDWilliams%40aschc.com%7C06629a2e360b4c34907c08d91c712624%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.musicakirklees.org%2F&data=04%7C01%7CDWilliams%40aschc.com%7C7bc92990c0444df7790c08d91a98d372%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C637570065938819011%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjo
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fedu1.sprintsend.co.uk%2Fb1%2Flink.php%3FM%3D7744076%26N%3D840%26L%3D1376%26F%3DH&data=04%7C01%7CDWilliams%40aschc.com%7C7bc92990c0444df7790c08d91a98d372%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.southwestyorkshire.nhs.uk%2Fcreative-minds-news%2Fyoung-creative-minds-voices-free-singing-groups-for-local-young-people%2F&data=04%7C01%7CDWilliams%40aschc.com%7C7bc92990c0444df7790c08d91a
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.southwestyorkshire.nhs.uk%2Fcreative-minds-news%2Fyoung-creative-minds-voices-free-singing-groups-for-local-young-people%2F&data=04%7C01%7CDWilliams%40aschc.com%7C7bc92990c0444df7790c08d91a
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Textiles 

 

This half-term, Year 7 students have been learning how to talk 
about the weather, sports and free time activities in French.  
We also enjoyed playing Bingo in French as part of Numeracy 
Day. 

 

In Year 8 we have enjoyed finding out about two festivals in France – Carnaval and Fête de la   
Musique.  Students have learnt key verbs in the present tense to describe what is happening in 
photos of these events. They have also practised forming dates in French with numbers and 
months in the language. 

 

Students in Year 9 have been learning how to talk about their free time, as well as how to         
describe friends, both in physical description and character.  They were tasked with writing a  
Haiku in French about their friend, which was a challenge to fit into the standard 5-7-5 syllables! 

 

Modern Foreign  
Languages 

 

Last year, ex-student Magda produced this 
amazing religious textile response to her 
Wearable Art project in GCSE Textiles.  

She has very kindly donated it to school 
where it will reside in the chapel.  

Thank you very much for your generosity 
Magda! 
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Art 

Year 9 Art students have been busy working 
in journals. Themes have been ‘Memories & 
Reflections’
‘School Life & Friends’ and ‘Home Life & 
Family’
It’s great to see so many students focused 
on our school virtues of  LOVE, SERVICE, 
FAITH, COURAGE, RESPECT.

We are delighted to share with you some of the amazing    
artwork done by our Year 9 students, they have been busy   

working on the themes ‘Memories and reflections’,       
‘school life and friends’ and ‘home life and family’.             

It is great to see so many students focused on our school    
focus virtues of Love, Service, Faith, Courage and Respect.  
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English 
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Mrs Roberts would like to congratulate the following Year 7 students on having their work   
published by Young Writers: 

Caleb  
Ethan  
Francesco 
Gloria  
Imogen 
 

Others whose work was chosen were Kinga and Martin. 

Well done for all your efforts during remote learning! 

A Great Effort by Year 11! 

The English team would like to say a huge WELL DONE to all Year 11 students!  They have 
worked so hard over the last few months on making sure that all their exam evidence is     
completed and as good as they can make it.  It’s been a very long slog, but it will be worth it! 

Book Club 

Miss Dollman would like to show her appreciation to the members of her book club – she has 
very much enjoyed the conversations which have taken place.  

Farewell Mr Nowicki 

The English team would like to wish a very fond and appreciative farewell to Mr Nowicki, who 
has been with us since September.  He has been a valuable asset to the faculty and will be 
missed by staff and pupils alike. 
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English 
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Easter camp feedback from Emanuel in Year 8  

 

"Emanuel's mum telephoned the HTFC contact directly, following 
the information passed on through school and booked Emanuel on 
to the camp sessions for all 3 days.  

 

Students were given a choice of the type of sports and activities that they would like to  participate in 
each day and most chose football. The instructors then incorporated football drills, new skills and other 
related games into the training for every session. In addition, a new game was also introduced daily for 
the students to try. 

 

Quote from Emanuel 'We did drills and learnt new skills. We played fun games like dodge ball, tennis, 
football, tennis, heaven and hell and cricket. It was really good fun and I will go again.' 

 

Emanuel also added that he was able to meet up again with friends, who he had met whilst attending    
previous camps and he has also made some new friends. He is going to attend the next camp which is    
taking place during May half term." 

 

Wonder, written by R.J. Palacio, is not the type of book I would usually pick up. I enjoy reading  exciting, 
action packed and adventurous stories. Wonder takes you on an adventure, but not the type where you   
commence on a quest to kill an evil, fire-breathing dragon.  Instead, it delves more into your personal 
thoughts. The book contains many quotes and life lessons, displaying what it is like for the main character, 
August Pullman, to live life “normally”. ‘Why blend in when you were born to stand out?’ This quote alone 
tells you all you need to know, and for me, is one of the biggest things I took from this book. Everyone is   
different from one another; everyone stands out in their own way. This can be applied to everyday life, and 
it dives deep into the barriers that August is challenged with. I would 
recommend this book to anyone. If you haven’t already read the book, 
it will benefit you a great deal. Once you have read it, you             
understand the influence it has had on social media. This is through 
the message ‘If you have the choice between being right and being 
kind, always choose kind.’ The story is at times quite melancholy, but 
instead of being a  despondent, negative book it presents a joyful,    
heartening outcome and makes the reader feel  optimistic about    
humanity. 

Why I enjoyed Book Club 

In lockdown, everyone can admit that things got very boring. Usually, I 
wouldn’t even consider joining a book club because I had an impression it would be extra work rather than 
pleasure. But during the lockdown period I had more time on my hands; I started reading more. When I saw 
that there was a book club at school, I thought I would give it a go and see what happened. What was there 
to lose? Time maybe, but I had plenty of that. The first book we read was ‘Wonder’ - it taught me a lot of 
things and made me think hard about the characters. I enjoyed that book, and I  enjoyed listening to the 
opinions of others about it. Different perspectives made me think, so I stayed tuned and read the next one. 
At the start, book club was just something to pass time, but it really grew on me. 

‘Wonder’ Book Review 

by Leo, Year 9 

Easter Camp  
Feedback 
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Dear Year 11 

I would just like to say a few words to you. I am in awe of how 
resilient you all have been over the last year.  All of you have 
come back and followed the direction of staff to ensure that you 

had every opportunity to achieve your potential. 

I have to say that after the year we have had, we were unsure how we were going to do this but     
‘by eck kids’ you did it.  Not only have you shown resilience in the face of this but you all have learnt 
so much along the way. 

What I see is that we have a year group that is united, with great friendships, full of hope, dreams 
and aspirations.  

In the short time that I have been your AC I have got to know you all so well, your individual quirks 
and qualities and your amazing sense of humour.  We have had our ups and downs and especially our 
ins and outs (isolations), but you have all become amazing individuals.  Each of you show the school 
focus virtues on a daily basis, you all have empathy, show courage, love towards one another (even if 
it is in your own unique and crazy way), respect each other, and when you haven’t you have the    
maturity to apologise and start again, and lastly, Faith in what you do and what others have done or 
will do for you. 

All your different personalities made up this fantastic year group and you should all be proud of     
yourselves. You ALL played a part. 

The sheer talent of this year group whether it be academic or vocational makes us all exceptionally 
proud.  I for one am humbled at the generosity you have shown me and other members of staff.  Your 
gratitude goes beyond words. 

I couldn’t have done this without all the support of Bfl, support staff your teachers and the Year 11 
team.  It definitely takes a village, but you lot needed a town. 

I feel very privileged and honoured to have been your AC and I will definitely miss the banter, the 
smiles and the laughter you have brought to me and all the staff in this school. You are beyond a 
shadow of a doubt one of the most unique year groups in the school’s history and I am very thankful 
and grateful that I could be a part of it.  

On behalf of everyone at All Saints Catholic College, I wish you all so much happiness and luck in your 
future. 

Your time here has come to an end. I truly hope that you think of us at times and remember us     
fondly.  Make every opportunity count. Be safe, love life and have fun along the way, but most of all 
follow your dreams, you can be anything you want to be.  You have got this! 

Congratulations Class of 2021 and thank you. 

Mrs Deighton 

www.aschc.com              Love  Serve  Learn 

            

Year 11 Leavers  
Speech 
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A reminder to parents and students that all lessons are uploaded 
onto Microsoft Teams for students that are not able to come into 
school.  

Students can access Teams through the link on Moodle or sign in 
to Office 365 using their school email address and password.  

All lesson materials have been uploaded to files/class materials. 

 

If your child is struggling to access the work, please see the Teams 
guide in Moodle for more information. 

 

Should your child not have access to the internet, or not have access 
to a device which allows them to access online learning (not including 
a smartphone) when required to isolate, please email                    
office@aschc.com. 

Remote Learning 

Half Term FSM Vouchers 

Kirklees are providing the funding for eligible students whom 
qualify for free school meals. A £15 voucher to cover the   
forthcoming half term holiday will be available.  We will once 
again be distributing these from Wonde, our usual              

supplier.  Please look out for the voucher which will be available from Friday 28th May. 

 

If your circumstances have changed and you feel you may qualify for free school meals please apply 
using the hyperlink below: 

https://www.aschc.com/free-school-meals/ 

 

Kirklees Applicants: 

https://www.kirklees.gov.uk/beta/schools/free-school-meals.aspx#:~:text=Apply%20for%20free%
20school%20meals&text=and%20their%20parents%20or%20carers,Income%20Based%20Job%20Seekers%
20Allowance 

 

Calderdale Applicants: 

https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/sites/default/files/Free-School-Meals-application-form.pdf 

Free School  
Meals 

 

Microsoft Teams 

www.aschc.com              Love  Serve  Learn 

September 2021 School Meal Price 
 
 
Kirklees have advised us that from September 2021 a standard school 
meal will be £2.50.   
We will amend the ParentPay costs from September.   
Thank you. 

https://www.aschc.com/free-school-meals/
https://www.kirklees.gov.uk/beta/schools/free-school-meals.aspx#:~:text=Apply%20for%20free%20school%20meals&text=and%20their%20parents%20or%20carers,Income%20Based%20Job%20Seekers%20Allowance
https://www.kirklees.gov.uk/beta/schools/free-school-meals.aspx#:~:text=Apply%20for%20free%20school%20meals&text=and%20their%20parents%20or%20carers,Income%20Based%20Job%20Seekers%20Allowance
https://www.kirklees.gov.uk/beta/schools/free-school-meals.aspx#:~:text=Apply%20for%20free%20school%20meals&text=and%20their%20parents%20or%20carers,Income%20Based%20Job%20Seekers%20Allowance
https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/sites/default/files/Free-School-Meals-application-form.pdf
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pcmag.com%2Fcomparisons%2Fmicrosoft-teams-vs-ringcentral-office-whats-the-best-tool-for-business&psig=AOvVaw1ys0tbf0GfyDYVKDyFkkp2&ust=1603994157857000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCOixzJ3u
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Over the past few weeks, Rob Lockwood from Balfour Beatty has 
been speaking with our Year 9 students over Teams about work in 
construction. Rob shared his own story of how he came into        
construction and then talked about the many and varied jobs      
available within this industry ranging from those that ensure wildlife 

is protected in areas for development, to those working with stakeholders, gathering opinions and influencing 
direction. It opened our eyes to the broad appeal of employment 
in the construction industry. We are grateful to Rob for his time 
with our students and look forward to developing our links with 
Balfour Beatty. 

Balfour Beatty 

Fantasy Wings is now open for registration, for young people       
between the ages of 13 and 25 from Black, Asian and Ethnic        
Minority backgrounds. They run an Aviation programme which 
teaches young people how to become professional pilots and all 
about the world of Aviation, from Engineering to Aviation          
Leadership. 

At the end of the 10 month programme, three young people on their programme will receive the cost of 
training for their 45-hour Private Pilot Licence & the exam for their Private Pilot License funded by Fantasy 
Wings. 50 additional BAME students of the 21/22 programme will receive a trial flying lesson fully funded by 
Fantasy Wings. This will be awarded at the end of the programme, at their Annual Conference. 
 
Fantasy Wings are committed to changing the statistics and creating more opportunities for Black, Asian and 
Minority Ethnic students to become Airline Pilots and Aviation Professionals.  
 
There are limited space available for young people from Black, Asian and Minority Ethnic backgrounds to join 
the programme in Birmingham, London and Manchester. 
 
It will run on one Saturday a month, beginning this October for 10 months and will be delivered by Airline  
Pilots, Aviation Professionals and Industry Leaders. 
 
Please visit fantasywings.co.uk for more programme information and go to the registration button to reserve 
your space 

Kind Regards 

Martin Alexander 

Programme Manager 

Fantasy Wings 

www.fantasywings.co.uk 

Fantasy Wings 

 

We would like to invite parents/carers to join us in our upcoming 
Parent Forum meetings being held on Teams. 

 

During the meetings agenda items such as BfL will be discussed, along with 
suggestions from parents. 

 

To apply to attend a meeting, please visit our website: 

https://www.aschc.com/parent-forum/ 

Parent Forum 

Next meeting: Thursday 15th July 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ffantasywings.co.uk%2F&data=04%7C01%7CDWilliams%40aschc.com%7Cdd969a65d5744b853d9508d91c71986a%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C637572096469060158%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4w
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.fantasywings.co.uk%2F&data=04%7C01%7CDWilliams%40aschc.com%7Cdd969a65d5744b853d9508d91c71986a%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C637572096469070118%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoi
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.aschc.com%2Fparent-forum%2F&data=04%7C01%7CDWilliams%40aschc.com%7C383c1a30e5a340a5059d08d921126503%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C637577185143187334%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8e
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All letters, newsletters and notifications are now only being 
sent out to parents via SIMS Parent App. If you do not have  
access to this app please email communication@aschc.com 
and joining instructions will be sent to you. 

SIMS Parent App 

 

www.aschc.com              Love  Serve  Learn 

 

Safeguarding 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitbyhigh.org%2Fsimsapp.html&psig=AOvVaw21yRtc830wnS8AgGcEyq-B&ust=1603993165007000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCKDa8Knq1-wCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.oasisacademyhobmoor.org%2Fnews-and-events%2Flatest-news%2Fnews-post-page%2F~board%2Fhobmoor-news%2Fpost%2Fimportant-update-september-re-opening&psig=AOvVaw3amydA85IHDJUDcIs6I-wN&ust=1603993543767000
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Staff News 

We end this half term by saying a huge goodbye to Mrs 
Whitehead, our receptionist. We wish Mrs Whitehead well 
in her new role and future endeavours.  

This half term we welcomed… 

Mrs Crossley - Student Welfare Officer 

 

Next half term we welcome... 

Mr Daniels  - Faculty Leader of English 

Mrs Cooper  - Educational Teaching Assistant in maths 

 

             

             

COVID-19  
Testing 

We have been made aware that, in children, cases of COVID are often 
preceded by episodes of stomach upsets, sickness and/or                     
diarrhoea. Anyone presenting with these symptoms is advised to book a 
PCR test.  

 

We are also asking for lateral flow tests to be done on Monday 
7th June by ALL students before returning to school. 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.tes.com%2Flessons%2FEuS7mP0kgQgR0w%2Fwelcome-lesson&psig=AOvVaw16QY79Nf-JB4A2ghB209fD&ust=1603133640273000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCNCOobfovuwCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
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 Shabang have been busy uploading new films on to YouTube especially for the school           

holidays. These will feature singing and signed greeting songs, action, energising routines for 

keeping fit plus soothing lullabies for calming down.  

There’s lot to keep you interested, such as buccaneers Barnacle Bill and Barmy Bess for some 

pirate adventures, Bud and Blossom with their gardening grooves or you might choose to drop 

in on Dot and Bernard’s Pick and Mix Workshop which can be found on ShabangTime TV or 

you could even check out At home with Rag & Bone.  

To watch these fantastic videos, please link to Shabang’s YouTube channel  

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCHdHkBhjvaxdfy0pyDDPD9w  

For even more information please check out Shabang’s Facebook page 

@shabanghuddersfield, or get in touch to be part of their emailing list if you are not a Face-

book user by sending your details to info@shabang.org.uk  
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From Monday 26th April Locala 0 to 19 duty team will now be available from 8am until 6pm, to offer advice over the 
phone to families and partners. 

 

Information about the support we offer and how to make a referral to ourselves, can be found on our website 

Support Request Form - Thriving Kirklees 

 

Or parents and young people can text on Chathealth.  

ChatHealth is a confidential texting service that can be used to access advice and support about health-related is-
sues. 

07520 618866 for young people aged 11 – 19  

07520 618867 for parents 

The number is available Monday to Friday from 8am to 6pm (automatic bounce-backs respond to incoming messag-
es out of hours.  All text messages will be responded to within one working day). 

 

Our single point of contact is open 24 hours a day to take calls for Locala 0 to 19 Service  

 

 

 

 

0 -19 Services 

Slaithwaite Town Hall 

Cross Street 

Slaithwaite 

Huddersfield 

HD7 5AF 

www.Locala.org.uk 

 

https://www.thrivingkirklees.org.uk/referral-form/
http://www.Locala.org.uk
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Great Huddersfield Cleanup this weekend 

Can you help? 

 

After much planning and preparation, The Great Huddersfield Cleanup (GHCU) is almost here. 

 

A community event, The GHCU invites people to sign up to litter-picking in key points identified as litter hotspots on the 
routes into the town centre, whether they can spare an hour, or a morning/afternoon. 

 

Huddersfield Times is very grateful for the offers of support received so far!  Blackrock Workwear has very generously 
donated 50 hi-viz vests to keep litter pickers safe near busy roads, as well as safety gloves.  Camira at Meltham, and the 
Huddersfield Town Supporters Association (HTSA) have  organised litter-picks to coincide with GHCU in their respective 
areas.   

 

Wilkinson Woodward solicitors have kindly promoted the event to their employees and encouraged participation, and 
Huddersfield BID, Sustainable Huddersfield and TSL Volunteering have been promoting the event heavily on their socials.  
We look forward to welcoming Sophie from Huddersfield BID who has volunteered to get her hands dirty! 

 

“The Great Huddersfield Cleanup will be giving routes into town the spring clean they need,” says Kim, one of the       
volunteers at Huddersfield Times. “A big push over this weekend will give  Huddersfield a big boost before a busy      
summer!”  

 

What can you do to help?  

 

Can you give an hour of your time to get stuck in? 

Can you donate bin bags or litter pickers (or the means to purchase them)? 

Can you help spread the word to as many people as possible? 

 

Sat AM - 9.30am- 12ish St John’s Road/Ringway Ind Est. Meet by 
the Harold Wilson statue. 

Sat PM - 2pm - 4.30pmish Manchester Rd - meet by fire station 
to go down Outcote Bank 

Leeds Rd/Canal Sunday 

 

Sun AM -  9.30am - 12ish Leeds Rd/Canal - meet at bridge by 
Yorkshire Rose - split off towards town and other way 

Sun PM - 1.30-4ish - Bradford Road - meet in carpark at side of 
Halfords 

 

For more information on The Great Huddersfield Cleanup,  

visit https://www.huddersfieldtimes.co.uk/get-involved-with-
the-great-huddersfield-cleanup/   

or email editor@huddersfieldtimes.co.uk . 

 
About Huddersfield Times Ltd: Founded on 6th December 2020, 
with a mission to be a platform for overall positive news, events 
and features, for the people of Huddersfield and by the people 
of Huddersfield.  The move was very well received and contin-
ues to attract interest and support from members of the public,    
business leaders and councillors.  It is run entirely by volunteers. 

 

https://www.huddersfieldtimes.co.uk/get-involved-with-the-great-huddersfield-cleanup/
https://www.huddersfieldtimes.co.uk/get-involved-with-the-great-huddersfield-cleanup/
mailto:editor@huddersfieldtimes.co.uk
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LOST PROPERTY as of 24.5.21 

 

Glasses with brown frames  

Black Supply & Demand coat with fur hood, size small 

Black, shiny/wet look coat, size 12 

Grey Sistema water bottle  

Yale key on Pearse keyring 

Water bottle with grey and black cap 
Key on fluffy keyring 

Pandora style charm bracelet with charms 

Blue Unisono XL coat 

Please find a list below of all items currently held in our lost 
property box. 

If any of these items belong to your child, please ask them to  
collect from Student Services before the end of Tuesday 8th 
June. 

All unclaimed items after this date will be donated to Uniform 
Exchange as we do not have the facility to store lost items   
indefinitely. 

Please put names on all your child’s belongings so they can be returned 
promptly to the right person. Thank you. 
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Uniform  

Exchange 

If you need assistance sorting out school uniform for 
your family visit the Uniform Exchange website: 
www.uniform-exchange.org/free-school-uniform/ here 
you will find a FREE school uniform request form, or   
visit their Facebook page - see below for details. 

Do you have old school uniform at home that’s too good 
to throw away? Donate items, as listed below, to help 
others in need.  

Visit www.uniform-exchange.org/collection-points/ for 
information about drop-off points. NB - please don’t 
bring bags to school as unfortunately we don’t have the 
space to store them. 

Need help? Want to help? 

www.aschc.com              Love  Serve  Learn 
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Remember to bring a mask to school 

We have been really impressed with the majority of students  
acceptance and continued support by wearing face masks in 
school at designated times. 

We would like to ask parents/carers to please continue to      
support us by ensuring students wear a face mask to school, and also ask that students keep a spare 
mask in their school bag should they ever need it. We ask that face coverings continue to be worn 
in half term 6 until the Local Authority guidance changes.   

We are replenishing our stock of spare masks for emergency use, but due to having to give out        
disposable masks on occasions when a mask has been forgotten, this is becoming expensive for 
school. 

 

Face Coverings 

COVID-19 

 

When should someone self-isolate? 

 

Self-isolation is when you do not leave your home        
because you have or might have coronavirus (COVID-19). 
Self-isolating helps stop the virus spreading to other   
people. 

 

Self-isolate immediately if: 

• You have any symptoms of coronavirus (a high temperature, a new continuous cough or a loss or 
change to your sense of smell or taste) 

• You are waiting for the result of a COVID-19 test 

• You’ve tested positive for coronavirus – this means you have coronavirus 

• You live with someone who has symptoms or tested positive 

• Someone in your support bubble has symptoms or tested positive 

• You’re told to self-isolate by NHS Test and Trace or the NHC COVID-19 app 

• You arrive in the UK from a country with a high coronavirus risk  

 

When to get a test 

 

Get a test as soon as possible if you have any symptoms of coronavirus (a high temperature, a new 
continuous cough or a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste.)  You do not need to get a test if 
you have no symptoms or if you have different symptoms. 

 

To ensure that we can keep in contact with families whilst they are self-isolating or contact parents 
urgently if a child becomes unwell during the day, it is vitally important that parent/carer contact 
details (telephone numbers, address etc) held by school are up-to-date. Please inform school         
immediately of any changes to these. 

www.aschc.com              Love  Serve  Learn 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fnews%2Fnew-campaign-to-prevent-spread-of-coronavirus-indoors-this-winter&psig=AOvVaw3kl-XnnFY962U13VzSwPrr&ust=1604018117088000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCJiF3qXH2O
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Term Dates 2020-2021 

First Day Half Term Last Day 

Autumn Term 2020 

Tuesday 7th September Monday 26th October - Friday 30th October 2020 Friday 18th December 

Spring Term 2021 

Monday 4th January Monday 15th February - Friday 19th February 2020 Friday 26th March  

Summer Term 2021 

Monday 12th April Monday 31st May - Friday 4th June 2020 Monday 26th July 

First Day Half Term Last Day 

Autumn Term 2021 

Monday 6th September Monday 25th October - Friday 29th October 2021 Friday 17th December 

Spring Term 2022 

Tuesday 4th January Monday 21st February - Friday 25th February 2022 Friday 8th April  

Summer Term 2022 

Monday 25th April Monday 30th May - Friday 3rd June 2022 Tuesday 26th July 

College is closed to students on the following dates: 

• Inset Day 1 - Monday 7th September 2020 

• Inset Day 2 - Tuesday 8th September 2020 

• Disaggregated Day 1 - Friday 13th November 2020 

• Inset Day 3 - Friday 23rd October 2020 

• Inset Day 4 - Monday 4th January 2021 

• Disaggregated Day 2 - Monday 26th July 2021 

College is closed to students on the following dates: 

• Inset Day 1 - Monday 6th September 2021 

• Inset Day 2 - Friday 19th November 2021 

• Inset Day 3 - Tuesday 4th January 2022 

• Disaggregated Day 1 - Monday 25th July 2022 

• Disaggregated Day 2 - Tuesday 26th July 2022 

September 2021 

• Tuesday 7th September 2021 - ONLY Y7 and Y11 students in school 

• Wednesday 8th September 2021 - ALL students in school 
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